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1. Apologies: - P Sexton, G Evans.
2. Minutes of 2010 AGM were read through and it was agreed they represented a true account of that meeting.
3. Reports from Officers: -

Treasurer: - Valerie Kelly

See page 8 for financial report.
Refereeing Liaison Officer:- Val Kelly

We have had a bad year, what with cancelling events due to the mat situation at Portsmouth which left us short on money to hire the Mountbatten Centre for our competitions.

We held a referee’s and table officials course in July last year during which four new referees qualified, one being a junior.  The theory was held at AWE, Aldermaston near Tadley, on 3rd July 2010, and the practical was held at Portsmouth on Sunday 4th July 2010, at the Mountbatten Centre.

The gradings have done well.  Last year they were held at Fleet and Frogmore, now the gradings are being held at AWE, Aldermaston, for which we are grateful to both Fleet and  AWE Judo Club for letting us use their facilities.  We had four Hampshire referees to help with the gradings at each grading event.

As usual it would not be possible to run our Hampshire events without the help of referees from other areas, as we still do not have enough referees in Hampshire to ‘hold our own’, as it were.

The rule changes that have occurred over the last two years have contributed to some good judo at competitions.  New rules are coming out all the time so referees, coaches and players are continually adapting to them.

Competitions & Table Officials Organiser: - Nicky Sexton

Competition Officials report

During 2010 Hampshire again held only 3 events at the Mountbatten Centre. The October Split Grade Open having to be cancelled due to the low number of entries and officials.

The Yellow belt and Under Competition in May showed a third more players than in 2009, although entries were still less than 100. 

The July Junior and Senior Open showed a decrease in the number of Junior entries but an increase in Senior entries.

The Junior and Senior Closed (Trials) Competition saw the largest increase in numbers over previous years with most Junior and Senior players having more than two contests.

Hampshire hosted this year’s Inter Counties which, unfortunately, saw no teams from The Channel Islands but one extra Women’s team. Hampshire Boys again did well in achieving Gold

Certain clubs have supported Hampshire events well this year with a steady entry at all events. 

There were no complaints or serious injuries during the competitions although there were the usual compliments and although Officials were sufficient to run the events we could have done with more.

The issue with Hampshire Mats has reached a conclusion with the Mountbatten Centre accepting responsibility for a percentage of the damage. It was established and now confirmed by the Centre that they had used our mats more times throughout the previous years than we had. As a result funds that should have been made available to Hampshire will be paid. It was also agreed to raise the charges for the use of these mats (although clearly we would rather they were used only for Judo), by other martial art clubs at the Centre. Any such use will have to be approved prior to the event taking place and we retain the right to refuse such use.

We now have access to mats stored at the Mountbatten Centre, Tonbridge College and Winchester College. Discussions with the Southern Area have taken place to try to arrange return of the mats from Tonbridge (which belong to the Southern Area but are on permanent loan to Hampshire), however, it is for financial reason rather than agreement that they are still there. 

We have been and visited the facilities at Osaka with a view to holding competitions at that location. The venue is more than suitable and we thank Michelle and Adrian, and the club members, for their hospitality.

We are sure there are other clubs who have venues that are similar and can be used for all types of Competition. Please think about this and make contact. We do not have to use Mountbatten for all events, it is only due to the size and facilities that we remain tied to that location.

Table Official’s Report
Hampshire are still lacking in Table Official numbers as has been seen in recent competitions. The shortfall has been made up with Officials from other counties and areas and also (as always) the goodwill of those taking part. 

We continually ask for new volunteers and are looking at ways to encourage people to come forward. This year Fiona Prudence from Osaka passed her Time Keepers examination and has already assisted at events in Sussex and Hampshire 

Paul and I would like to thank all the volunteers for giving up their time to make events the success they are. We are regularly complimented on the events at Hampshire and that can only be due to the hard work that is put in by those small numbers of people.

County Coach: - Derek Piears 

This year there has been a full programme of events throughout Hampshire aimed at coach education and revalidation with most well attended.
The programme was drawn up at a meeting of County Coaches, some County officials and the BJA RTO Chris Doherty and Development Officer Peter Beard. Putting the schedule in place and ironing out various timing conflicts fell to Chris Doherty who made the necessary arrangements – without this input and help the number of events would not have been so comprehensive. This calendar has meant that Hampshire coaches have not had to travel far in order to revalidate and at a reasonable cost. 
However the lack of UKCC courses held within the SA is still a matter of concern, similarly the course cost of qualifying as a Judo Coach via this system is a major worry for a number of clubs that I have spoken with. Some small clubs are uneasy that if the future judo / club involvement of their coaches reduces there bringing in replacements which will prove too big a burden if they have to add travel and accommodation expenses to the cost of qualifying.
A number of coaches who had lapsed for various reasons and are now looking to reactivate their awards have been told that they must re-qualify under the UKCC system. This has caused some anguish and a reluctance to start again and so these coaches are likely to be lost to judo.
The majority of our coaches, new and established, are volunteers with limited resources of time and money and the Hampshire programme has reflected this in its range of subjects covered and venues listed, with just one event per annum required this schedule has facilitated  revalidation and reduced the number of coaches who have let their award lapse.

Hants Rep (SA), Vice Chairman (Hants) & Director of Examiners / Registrar (SA):  Peter Powell
On this occasion Peter had no report as there was nothing further to update.
Senior Squads Manager:- Ricky Giles
Squad sessions over the last year have been going well with the same loyal but few people turning up for each session. This year at the Intercounties the ladies team achieved Silver medal position and the men’s team achieved 1st Bronze medal position. Well done to all of those who participated.  
Junior Squads Manager:- Danny Murphy 
The last 2 training sessions have been well supported by both players and coaches. The one class for all format seemed to be more successful.

Natalie Hall from Surrey area would like to arrange a friendly match between both counties. The format suggested to be hosted by Camberley Judo Club in July, with the day commencing with a technique session in the morning followed by a friendly competition and a BBQ later in the day.

Bristol will be holding a team competition for juniors (under 16) and youths (14 to 18). The date he is proposing is Sunday 17th July. This will be an invitational event and Bristol are planning to invite 4/5 counties to compete in this friendly competition. There will be no charge to enter event, but there will be a small spectators fee. Unfortunately I am unable to attend the meeting so details to be announced once finalised and I will hand these over to the new manager. 
The girls team had an uphill struggle from the start of the Intercounties event with 2 players down whilst also I opted to place some players in higher weight categories to help make up the shortfall. This strategy immediately placed us at a disadvantage, compounded with a couple of decisions that went against the team is reflected in the results. Still the girls were very determined to the end displaying a wide range of techniques and a positive fighting spirit. As a note; Sarah Hill (U70) also competed in the senior section which is a great achievement. Well done to all.

The boys team was great, with only 1 player short. All players fought in appropriate weight categories although a couple struggled as the deadline approached. The first and second rounds Hampshire totally dominated with some very exiting judo. In particular a lovely Goshi Guruma from Jordan Slaney whom also displayed various pickups throughout the day.

In the final match we were drawn against Surrey starting with the lighter weights first, this was to be a much harder contest with every fight down the line were evenly matched, the deciding fight and the last fight of the day fell to Jack Power (Winchester Judo Club). Throughout the day he had been the underdog fighting heavier and more experienced opponents, but this was to be his moment and he delivered, producing a well timed Tani O Toshi and in doing so helped Hampshire retain the Intercounties trophy. Well done Jack, and well done to all Hampshire team champions demonstrating great spirit, skill and sportsmanship.
I would like to thank all those who contributed in supporting the Hampshire Area Team, including players, [parents, coaches and in particular Michelle and Adrian from Osaka Judo Club.
Child Protection Officer:- Paul Sexton

There was no report from Paul; which on this occasion is good since it means there have been no events brought to Paul’s notice which raise any child protection issues within Hampshire during the past year. 
Post meeting the following report was received from Paul which he requested be included.
CPO Matters.

Since the inception of Child Welfare or Protection Officers in Hampshire, there have been very few instances where incidents or concerns have been raised and this year has proved again that the correct running of Clubs and Competitions keeps the standard of Judo within Hampshire at a high level. 

2010 saw no reported incidents, which is how I envisaged it to be.

If you compare Judo with other sports and activities the opportunity for issues to be raised remains high. As with recent media reports into Day Care Nurseries, it is not only the obvious types that abuse children. To this end we all have a responsibility to look after every child within the Club or at Competitions / Gradings. If in doubt please speak to your respective Welfare Officers or me. I would rather deal with innocent individuals, than face the media when things go wrong. No one will criticise if honest mistakes are made.

To this end I must remind all clubs to ensure that their respective Welfare Officers have attended the necessary courses that are available and that their accreditation is current. 
Competitions and Gradings.

There have been no problems brought to my attention of any issues at competitions and gradings this year. 

We maintain a defined protocol in dealing with children at events. Weigh ins are conducted away from the hall where adults are gathered and the changing of suits takes place in changing rooms prior to the weigh in.

I am aware that at times Seniors and Juniors are together in the changing rooms, but as these facilities are open to all users at the centre it would be impractical to police to ensure complaints cannot be made. I simply ask that consideration is given by the adults at that time.  

We still rely on Life Care to act as medical cover at our events and I must congratulate them in how they have dealt with the knocks and bumps that have occurred. Competitions have not been held up unnecessarily due to injuries on the mats. The feedback that has been given has all been favourable especially concerning advice and treatment given. 

Issues.

I feel it necessary to remind Clubs and Officials that any incident where injury, perceived or otherwise, occurs that this should be documented appropriately. If any child is taken to hospital or receives a head injury whilst participating at Judo it is essential that the BJA are notified and that Club and Competition records are kept accurate. 

This is to ensure that the BJA insurers are notified and so be aware should claims be forthcoming. It is not a process to afford blame on any individual or group. 

I would also recommend ’near miss’ incidents are reported and dealt with accordingly. If you see a potential for injury or damage then tell someone with authority to do something about it, please do not think someone else may report it.

Thank you again to all the volunteers and your support, here’s looking forward to another quiet year in Judo 

County Co-Ordinator: - Steve Lansley
The gradings have continued to progress well with reference to the continued improvement of the numbers attending.  I have recently moved the gradings to AWE in Aldermaston due to the lower cost of hall hire and its close proximity to a number of officials that are used during the grading thus reducing the cost of expenses.  I do hope that this is a step forward. To date only one event has been held there, but this was very well attended with 24 entrants. There were concerns about the contest area being too small, but following consultations with the head referee it was deemed safe and so we will be continuing there in the future.  I have also arranged the booking in times as 09.30am for 1st Kyus and 12.00pm for Dan grades. This I will hope will stop the Dan grades having to hang around for so long on the days of their grading.

We now have St Johns Ambulance providing the first aid cover as we have had a good deal from them so that we can free up the officials that have in the past had to do two jobs on the day. I wish to thank everyone who has helped me to make this a great on-going success. Please keep helping me.

Chairman’s Report:- Keith Adams

Well, the one year has gone and this is my last Chairman report, the last of 27. I never thought or envisaged that I would hold the position of Chairman for anywhere near that length of time when Pete Johnson asked me in April 1984 following the retirement of Liz Viney  to stand for Chairman.
By and large it’s been a good 27 years for Hampshire Judo. The county has more clubs, more players – in fact more of everything than any other Southern Area County and in some ways bigger than some of the BJA areas. What we don’t have though is a ‘Centre of Excellence’ a major dojo like Dartford or Croydon, and I think this is something that the new Chairman might like to think about.
At long last our differences with DC Leisure, the company that runs the Mountbatten Centre are over. On April 8th 2011 Paul Sexton and I met yet again with Richard Neale and Danny Churcher the Centre Manager and the company’s project manager respectively and negotiated a very satisfactory outcome. I’m still waiting for the confirming e mail that Richard Neale promised to send. Hopefully that is the end if the matter so far as the Mountbatten Centre element of that saga is concerned and we can continue to use the Centre for our competitions.

With regard to  the mats that we were given by the Southern Area Committee there is now an ownership dispute that involves around what the Southern Area Committee Chairman actually said and at the time of my writing this the mats are in Kent until the matter is sorted out. Fortunately this does not affect our ability to put on competitions, and we were able to run an almost full programme of competitions as well as host the Southern Area Inter Counties match.

On the grading front we are going from strength to strength with regular attendances well into the 20s with players from all over the country south of Birmingham. The new Director of Examiners for the Southern Area has however insisted that we advertise our gradings as Southern Area gradings but I have insisted that Hampshire’s name is still there so the gradings are now called the Southern Area-Hampshire Gradings and are advertised as such on the BJA website and in Matside magazine. We changed venues during the year using both Fleet & Frogmore Leisure Centre and AWE Judo Club dojo at Tadley, both proving suitable for gradings of the current size.
Financially we are ‘in the black’ and very sound. As you will have heard from the Treasurer, and despite the counties current economic situation Hampshire County Council have again give us a generous grant of £2,800 but have said there will be a reduction of at least 8% next year and they have also requested spending details – so some close co-operation will be needed between the Treasurer and the new Chairman during the coming year.

Up till now it has been a report on successful matters but there have been some disappointments:-

Firstly despite running courses the county is desperately short of officials – Referees, Table Officials and I would urge clubs to try and find persons who are prepared to qualify as Referees nor Table Officials. However. We have several new examiners and a waiting list of people wanting to qualify as Senior Examiners.

Secondly the dramatic lack of support for both squad managers. Despite my writing to all the judo clubs in the county and the verbal promises of several coaches to get some of their players to attend, both squad managers have consistently reported a lack of numbers attending the squad sessions. So please all of you get behind the squad managers and send players to the sessions.  Despite all this lack of support we still manage a ‘full set’ of medals at the recent Intercounties i.e. 1 Gold, 1 silver, 1 1st bronze and 1 2nd bronze.

Another disappointment is the cost of providing first aid, particularly at competitions, but if we want to have a competition licence without which we cannot run large competitions, then we must pay up – but it really goes against the grain to pay such large amounts to a voluntary organisation but it seems despite the best efforts of the committee to find an alternative way there is none – so pay up and look big. 

Now I must thank the whole of the committee for all their hard work and commitment to Hampshire Judo. Hampshire clubs and players also don’t know, or appreciate just how fortunate they are. So on behalf of everyone involved in Hampshire Judo thank you committee. However I must single out our retiring secretary Carol. She is brilliant. She has made the job of Chairman so much easier. I ask for something to be done and it’s done immediately and correctly. She’s great and a nice person too, so thank you Carol for all your help over the past fourteen years.

And so to close I must say that serving Hampshire Judo for 27 hasn’t always been a pleasure but I think the ups far outweigh the downs. I wish the new Chairman all the best and if he or she needs any help or advise I’m only a phone call away.
Thanks to you all for making my job so easy.

Now let’s get on with the election of new officers.
Correspondence:- 

None 
Any Other Business:-
Amendments to the Hampshire Constitution was proposed by Keith Adams and agreed by all members present and the amendments to read as follows:
5) Add j) to read 

Any Management Committee member can be nominated by the Management Committee to represent the BJA Hampshire County on the BJA Southern Area Committee.

9) Add
a) to existing statement of 9.
b) In the absence of any nominations made in accordance with 9a above, nominations will be accepted from those persons attending the Annual General Meeting. Individual self nominations will be accepted, provided the self nomination is seconded from the floor.

c) nominations made in accordance with 9a above will ALWAYS take preference over procedures in 9b above which will ONLY BE ACCEPTED in the absence of any nominations made in accordance with 9a above.

Terms of Reference for Chairperson 

b) Delete: ’ BJA Southern Area’


Nominations for positions on Executive Committee
It was agreed that the first nominations to be voted on would be for the positions on the committee where members had been nominated in accordance with 9a of the Constitution. This would then provide an opportunity for unsuccessful candidates to decide if they would like to nominate themselves for other positions where the present committee member has decided not to re-stand, but no other candidate has been nominated in accordance with 9(a) of the Constitution.
There were no postal votes received for any of the positions below, so voting was solely from the clubs present at the AGM.

Nominations received 
Senior Squads Manager

Ricky Giles

existing squad manager standing for re-election

Danny Murphy

seconded by Lance Wicks on behalf of Southampton University Judo Club
The voting was 4 for Ricky and 8 for Danny. Danny was therefore duly elected as Senior Squads Manager. 4 clubs abstained.
Junior Squads Manager

Lance Wicks

seconded by Alresford Judo Club

Paul Hamilton

seconded by Len Dunce on behalf of Summit Judo Club
The voting was 6 for Lance and 4 for Paul. Lance was therefore duly elected as Junior Squads Manager. 6 clubs abstained from voting.
Chairman:

Gordon Kemish

seconded by Louise Riley on behalf of Fleming Park Judo Club
No other nominations were received, therefore without the need for a vote Gordon was duly elected as Chairman.

Secretary:
There was one nomination received from the floor, 
Simon Lee 
who was seconded by Paul Black of Alresford JC. 
Carol Dibden had already decided not to stand for re-election, Simon was therefore duly elected as Secretary.

Treasurer:
No other candidate had come forward, Val Kelly was therefore duly re-elected.

Referee Liaison Officer:

Val Kelly had already expressed her wish to relinquish this position, though no proposals had been received in accordance with 9(a) of the Constitution, but Paul Black stated he was willing to stand. He was proposed by Don Turnbull of AWE Club and seconded by Lance Wicks of Southampton Solent JC. As there were no other candidates on the evening he was duly elected.

Competitions Organiser and Table Officials Representative – no other candidates had come forward and Nicky Sexton stated she was willing to continue. Nicky tried to encourage Marc Thompson to take on the Table Officials post, but he declined, though stated he would be more than willing to assist whenever he could.

County Coach: Derek Piears had not stated prior to the meeting whether or not he was willing to be re-elected and on the evening stated he would like to stand down and give someone else the opportunity to take on the position. 

No nominations had been received in accordance with 9(a) of the Constitution but 2 nominations were made from the floor were voted on by the member clubs present. Both candidates self nominated.

Marc Thompson, Winchester College JC was seconded by Lance Wicks, Southampton Solent JC.
Peter Powell , Gosport JC was seconded by Steve Lansley, Crofton JC.
A vote secured the position for Peter Powell who received 10 votes to 3 votes received for Marc Thompson. 
3 clubs abstained from voting. Peter Powell was therefore duly elected County Coach for Hampshire.
Examiners Representative: – no other nominations, therefore position to remain with Peter Powell.
Meeting closed 9.35am
TREASURER’S REPORT:

Starting balance for the year 1st April 2010 



         £05,556.19
CREDITS:

Total credits for the year 1st April 2010 – 31st March 2011:

         £14,459.35

This includes extra money in the form of:

Grant monies from the Hampshire County Council.


         £03.000.00
Loan from the Southern Area





         £01,000.00

Money given to us by the Southern area:



         £02,100.00

Total   £06,100.00
The paying back of the loan to the Southern Area will be taken out of our grading levies which we receive from the Southern Area (Richard Anderson) each quarter which will start in April 2011.

ITEMS PURCHASED FROM GRANT MONEY IN 2010 – 2011:
Due to our financial situation we were unable to purchase any items this year.

DEBITS:
Total debits for the year 1st April 2010 – 31st March 2011:

         £14,237.30
THE CURRENT BANK BALANCE IS:




         £05,778.24
ITEMS TOO BIG FOR OUR BUDGET:
We purchased mats from the Southern Area and stored them in ‘Lok & Store’ in Southampton via the hiring of a van to take the mats from K2 in Crawley to Southampton in Hampshire.

‘Lok & Store’


 




         £02,523.85
‘Van Hire’








         £00,622.76

The last item that took up most of our money was for ‘Lifecare Medics’ that we use for our First Aid at our competitions.

‘Lifecare Medics’:







         £03,378.32
Total:   £06,524.93

UNCASHED CHEQUES:

There was one uncashed cheque from March 2011 competition:

1 x 6th March 2011 Hampshire Closed Competition:


         £00,018.00

TOTAL:   £00,018.00
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